
 
Draft Minutes of the Cemetery Trustees  

Location of Meeting:  Boscawen Municipal Facility  

116 North Main Street  

Boscawen, N.H. 03303   

Present at Meeting:  Rhoda Hardy, Cemetery Trustee Chair 

    Lauren Hargrave, Cemetery Trustee Secretary 

    Beverly Lacoy, Cemetery Trustee 
 
The regular meeting of the Cemetery Trustees was called to order at the Boscawen 
Municipal Facility, 116 North Main Street, Boscawen, N.H. on April 17, 2024, at  9:05 a.m. 

Approval of minutes from last meeting: 

The Cemetery Trustees read and reviewed the Draft Minutes from March 20,2024 Beverly 
Lacoy made a motion to approve the Regular Meeting Minutes of March 20, 2024. 
Seconded by Rhoda Hardy. Passed Unanimously.  

Old Business: 

1. Reminder NH Cemetery Association Spring Meeting April 18, 2024: Lauren 
Hargrave reminded the Cemetery Trustees about the NH Cemetery Association Spring 
Meeting, which is to be held tomorrow, April 18, 2024, from 8:30 a.m. through 12 p.m. 
at the Derryfield in Manchester, New Hampshire. The Cemetery Trustees reviewed the 
agenda for the meeting. A discussion took place regarding who was attending and who 
would be driving. Rhoda Hardy, Lauren Hargrave, and Beverly Lacoy will all be 
attending. Lauren Hargrave will be the driver and will pick both Rhoda Hardy and 
Beverly Lacoy up at their homes at 7:40 a.m. It was noted that the registration 
paperwork was previously sent in with payment by the Town of Boscawen and Dean 
Hollins was not attending as he is on vacation.  

New Business:  

1. Cemetery Graveyard Workshop: The Cemetery Trustees reviewed the 2024 
Cemetery Graveyard Workshop flyer. The workshop will be held June 15, 2024 at 
10:00 a.m. at Dunbarton Center Cemetery. The workshop is sponsored by Dunbarton 
Cemetery Trustees in conjunction with the New Hampshire Old Graveyard 
Association. Rhoda Hardy read from the flyer the following will be covered at the 
workshop: Learn the proper way to straighten leaning headstones. How to re-seat a 
headstone whose top is no longer attached to the base. Learn how to repair a broken 
headstone and the proper product to use. Lauren Hargrave stated that because the 



 
workshop will be held on a Saturday, perhaps Dean Hollins can attend and be paid 
through the Cemetery budget. Rhoda Hardy stated that all of Dean Hollins employees 
should also go, or at least one of them. The Cemetery Trustees all agreed to table this 
discussion until next month’s regular meeting when it will be revisited. 

 
Other Business 
 
1. Fritz Clifford: Rhoda Hardy questioned if there was anything the Cemetery Trustees 

needed to do with regards to Fritz Clifford. Lauren Hargrave reported they are currently 
just waiting for Fritz Clifford to contact Dean Hollins. As far as Lauren Hargrave knows, 
and by being told by him a couple of months ago, Fritz Clifford needs to get together 
with his cousins and determine what was actually going to be done.   
 

Meeting Adjourned: Beverly Lacoy made a motion to adjourn. Seconded by Lauren 
Hargrave. Passed Unanimously. The meeting closed at  9:32 a.m.  

Next Meeting: The Next Regular Meeting of the Cemetery Trustees will be held at the 
Boscawen Municipal Facility, 116 North Main Street, Boscawen, N.H. on Wednesday, May 
15, 2024, at 9:00 a.m.  

Minutes submitted by:               Lauren Hargrave, Cemetery Trustee Secretary 4/22/2024.  

  
 


